

UNDERSTAND MEANING FROM CONTEXT With a partner, find these words and phrases in the article. Match each one with its correct meaning.

..... 1 switch off

..... 2 24/7

..... 3 a means to unwind

..... 4 keeps [someone] up at night

..... 5 lack of

..... 6 throws off

..... 7 face-to-face

a a way to relax

b all day and night

c insufficient amount or quantity

d prevents from sleeping

e by talking to someone directly, in person

f turn off

g makes something not work right

Which paragraph:

1. mentions someone spending more time online than they intended to? _____

2. contradicts a common idea about modern technology? _____

3. gives examples of social activities that people tend to do alone now? _____

4. explains how the amount of time people spend working is changing? _____

5. reassures readers that the writer is not against modern technology? _____

6. says that people find it relaxing to spend time online in the evenings? _____

7. recommends how to limit a negative effect from using technology? _____

"Always Connected? The Consequences of Never Switching Off"

Paragraph A

Advances in technology come with the promise of increased efficiency, making us more productive and providing more time to relax and enjoy our leisure time. However, some experts claim that the opposite is true—that we're actually working more and have less time to relax. And, as a result, we are becoming more stressed out.

Paragraph B

Next time you're in a public place, look around. Odds are you'll see a large percentage of people on their phones or tablets texting, chatting, checking messages, or surfing the net. We're more connected to our mobile devices than ever before, which provides us 24/7 contact with our work, social media, and the Internet. The devices even follow us into our bedrooms, where we use technology as a means to unwind at the end of a long day.

Paragraph C

According to a recent poll, a majority of respondents said they use their devices right before going to bed. Most also reported that using their devices keeps them up at night and that they don't get enough sleep. Zack Panatera, a student at Stanford University, complained, "I'll take a quick look at something interesting, and the next thing I know, I've spent a few hours online." According to psychiatrist Kyla Greenham, "The light from our devices throws off our normal sleep cycle and actually reduces production of the sleep hormone melatonin." She advises, "Switch off any kind of technology at least an hour before going to bed." Lack of sleep may not seem so important, but it can have a huge effect on one's performance the next day, making it harder to pay attention or remember things.

Paragraph D

At work, technology is in fact a contributing factor in a growing trend toward longer hours and less time off. When we leave the office, we continue to stay connected. We are inviting our work world into our private lives in ways that never would have been imaginable in the past. We're constantly "on call," and our time is never entirely our own. We just don't know how to "switch off" our work when we get home.

Paragraph E

In our leisure time, technology appears to be reducing the face-to-face human interaction that we've traditionally enjoyed. For example, the trend has been away from the shared experiences of going out to the movies or shopping at the mall, toward the more private acts of watching movies at home or shopping online. Common leisure activities of the past, such as participating in clubs, took place in the community and provided extended time to communicate with others and develop relationships. In contrast, today's online posts and tweets with family, friends, and colleagues are shorter, more superficial, and less satisfying. Recent research has in fact suggested that face-to-face family time is decreasing in homes with Internet connections.

Paragraph F

No one wishes to turn back the clock on what technology can do. However, switching off our devices from time to time may be one of the most important decisions we can make to ensure that we are living full, satisfying lives.

IDENTIFY SUPPORTING DETAILS Answer the questions, according to the article.

Find examples or information in the article to support your answers.

1 What is wrong with always being "on call" for an employer?

2 What are the consequences of checking one's devices before going to sleep?

3 Why is it a problem to rely on technology for social interaction?

INFER POINT OF VIEW Answer the following questions. Explain your reasons.

1 What kinds of leisure activities do you think the author would recommend?

2 Do you think the author's opinion of electronic devices is more positive or negative?